


MINUTES OF PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP SESSION

HELD ON THURSDAY 14 FEBRUARY 2019
Present:  
Patients x 4
Dr Nasir Nabi

Brian Doyle, Practice Manager



Janet Carmichael, Assistant Practice Manager
1. Minutes of Previous Meeting

Agreed.
Sister Lewis has now left and has been replaced by Sister Nicola Bell who is full time.  She will shortly be doing asthma and smear training.
2. Friends and Family Update

BD went over January and February responses with the Group.

3.  Update on Patient Public Involvement Forum Steering Group

AR gave feedback regarding the Group.  This was instigated by people who attend the public meetings and CCG.  There are eight members of the public on the steering group who work with the CCG.  The question was asked “what would you like to know about things that impact on health”.  Universal credit, housing, transport, loneliness and isolation were identified.    NMN stated this seemed to back up what he had heard at a meeting regarding the University of Lancaster Study on the impact of minimum income on health.  The CCG are going to invite Professor Scharf, who is a Professor of Social Gerontology at Newcastle University, for a discussion.  
There will be a limit of two presentations per programme.  After twelve months they will look to see if it works in this format.  

BD thankd AR for her feedback.

4. On-line Appointments and Services
Our on-line services cover, appointments, prescriptions, summary record.  10% of the practice population are signed up to use this service.  At the moment there is about 200 people a month using the on-line service for prescriptions.  BD stated the practice is going to be pushing this very hard to get more people signed up.

At the moment we do not have many appointments available on line so would like to improve this.  BD stated we are going to add some telephone consultation on-line and will be available at 7.30 the previous morning.

There were concerns regarding the elderly not having access to the on-line services and changes to medication.  BD stated that the practice is aware of these problems and will have to monitor the impact on other patients.

We do have six appointments a day that the 111 service can book on-line as telephone consultations but this is not overly utilised.  

5. AOB

a) New Contract - Our primary care network is Thornfields. Heaton Road, Benfield Road, St Anthony’s, Biddlestone.  There are about 60,000 patients between the practices.  Initially a nurse will be going out into the community to housebound patients looking at their long term conditions and then evolve into social care.  
b) QOF - The rules are changing slightly regarding money and changes to IT.  From April there will be no faxing.  

c) PPG - AF thanked the practice for continuing with the Patient Participation Group as there is no longer a financial incentive to do so.
d) Missed appointments.  This is still an issue.  BD stated everyone with a 20 minute appointment gets a telephone call reminder the day before but they still often do not attend.  

6. Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting will be on Thursday 16 May at 10.30 a.m.
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